
 

4th March 2025 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
‘Challenges are what makes life interesting, and overcoming them is what makes life meaningful’ 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I hope this letter finds you well. 

We would like to inform you that Mrs Atkinson, who has been an integral part of our team here at 
St Joseph’s, will be leaving her role as Year 5 teacher at the end of this term to pursue a new life 
in Scotland with her family.  While we are sad to see her go, we would like to take this 
opportunity to thank her for all of her hard work and dedication to our school community and to 
wish her every success and happiness in her new adventure. 

We understand that changes in staffing can be concerning, but we are pleased to inform you that 
Mr Henry Dwyer will be moving to Year 5 to cover the cohort for the summer term. Mr Dwyer is 
an enthusiastic and highly committed member of the school staff who knows the children. Being 
already in school, this will allow for a smooth transition and continued high-quality learning for 
your child. 

I am confident that Mr Dwyer will work closely with both pupils and staff to ensure that all plans 
for the upcoming term are implemented effectively, and we are committed to providing your child 
with the best possible experience. 

This will mean that Mrs Boswell will continue in her role as Year 3 teacher and with the adult 
support already in place, will maintain the already high standards established in the cohort to 
enable them to achieve their potential.  

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact myself or miss Annese 
directly. We greatly appreciate your understanding and continued support during this transition. 

Thank you for your cooperation, and we look forward to a successful summer term. 

Yours in faith and partnership 

 
Mrs Louise Bury 
Principal 


